[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]




October 2004








Volume 1, Number 8

[image: image2.png][image: image3.wmf] 


Next Meeting Reminder

Date: November 10th

Location: Lucky Strike Lanes

The Block at Orange, 20 City Blvd, Orange 92868, 714.937.5263

Time: 6:45 PM

Activity: Sisterhood Bowling

Service: Bring Canned goods for Families Forward

Upcoming Events

The Athena Luncheon 

Date: Friday October 22nd 

Location: Turnip Rose in Orange. 

Time: 10:30am Social hour, 11:30am Lunch 

Contact Information: Volunteers for the Athena Luncheon please contact Lynne Ruedy. 

Email: kenruedy@cox.net   Tel: 949.552.6071

Courage Event 

Date: Saturday October 23 

Location: Shops at Mission Viejo 

Time: 2-3 pm.

Please Contact Cerisse Velasco for more information 

Email: Cerisselananca@hotmail.com 

Tel:  562-397-0506
Theta Phi’s Monte Carlo Night

Date: Friday November 5th 

Location: Westridge Golf Course 

1400 S. La Habra Hills Dr., La Habra 90631

Time: 7:00 –12:00 pm
Ticket Price: $30.00/person    $50.00/couple Attrire: Semi-formal

Meeting Highlights:

The group met at Don Jose’s for dinner before the Founders Day Celebration to discuss agenda topics. Anna passed out Breast Self Exam (BSE) stickers and a postcard reminder to watch Breast Cancer Legacy Thursday Oct 28 at 8pm on the Discovery Health channel. The December meeting will be held December 8th 6:00pm at Alcatraz Brewing Co. located at The Block at Orange, 20 City Blvd, Orange 92868. 

The ladies of Theta Phi all looked great and were very hospitable giving house tours to newcomers. There was a social exercise where one alumna met with two to three collegiates and discussed Zeta topics. It was a great way to get to know some of the young women. They were very interested in what goes on as an alumnae and I was happy to fill them in on our meetings and events. One collegiate, Christine mentioned that she will be graduating in May and moving to San Jose where she didn’t know anyone. I suggested that upon moving she should contact the local Alumnae chapter in San Jose because it is a wonderful opportunity to meet new friends & sisters in a new area. Later the ladies recreated the Mystifying picture and we sang Today and Forever to finish the evening.

Opportunity Basket

Debbie Grabosky won the great opportunity basket filled by Kara Olson with lots of Kraft goodies. 

Federation 
· Groups will be asked to donate items ($25 value) to Federation Raffle Baskets for Zeta Day, theme to be determined.

· Groups will be asked to purchase a Goodie Bag from Federation, not to exceed $100, full of merchandise of pens, bears, and note cards to sell for Federation.  
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 FederationContinued
· Groups become responsible for selling the items and reimbursing their own funds.  Any issues concerning Goodie Bags should be discussed at the next Federation meeting.  Goodie Bags should be available at the next Federation meeting.

· Everyone is encouraged to bring new sale item ideas to Federation.  Please provide ideas to Kim Kolacz at pugsnore@earthlink.net.

Fundraising
Entertainment 2005 books are Here!  The cost of the OC edition remains at the bargain price of just $35!! If you would like to purchase or sell books, contact Debbie. Remember, these books are fun and EASY gifts to give for birthdays, Christmas, graduations, retirements, housewarmings, anniversaries, Boss' Day (October)...the possibilities are endless!!  Other editions are available, too...even out-of-state!!! Books to be paid for no later than December.

Contact Information: Debbie Grabosky

Tel: 714-738-5115 Email: orange44@adelphia.net.  
Please Welcome our newest NOC Members… Grand Total: 36 as of 10/18/04
Sandra (Sandi) Bulgin

Kimberly (Kim) Kolacz

Robyn Carpenter

Anna LoCoco

Conni Collins


Amanda Manahan

Betty (J.G.) Denton

Kara Olson

Dorothy (Dotty) Fonley

Lee Lou Sell

Dolores Gastineau

Susan Wason

Melanie Green


Joyce (Joy) Kuester

Dues information for 2004-2005 year 

Amount: $35.00
Checks payable to: NOC ZTA    

Send to: 1230 La Cresta Drive, La Habra Heights CA 90631
For all those members that get their dues in before the December Meeting I will have a Cool New 2004-2005 Member Directory with your information included just in time for Christmas at the December Meeting. 

As always the Race for the Cure is a powerful event that we Zetas take part in every year. This year was no different. Working the Survivor Booth opens your eyes to the harsh reality that Breast Cancer affects all women young and old. ZTA provides the signature pink hats and T-shirts for survivors to wear, as well as the back signs for attendees to participate “In Memory of” and “In Celebration of” a loved one affected by breast cancer. Almost 5,000 volunteers assist each year with these races.

There was a large Zeta Tau Alpha presence at the Race, banners booths and announcements about ZTA over the loud speaker. NOC Alumnae, SOC Alumnae & Westside Alumnae worked the 2 survivor booths. Collegiate support from Theta Phi and LB Alumnae worked the Zeta Tau Alpha Booth handing out Think Pink! Pink Ribbons. 

Although we take part in a small portion of the Race day events it’s great to know that we are involved and do what we can to make a difference. 
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Race for Cure NOC Volunteers shown Left to Right: Stefanie Rupp, Kim Kolacz, Debbie Grabosky, Robyn Carpenter, Anna LoCoco, Monica Lopez

Service…Service…Service…Service

“To think in terms of all mankind and our service to the world…” 

We will be collecting canned goods at the November 10th meeting for Families Forward

Alumnae/Collegiate News

Our new NOC Alumnae Collegiate relations officer is Stefanie Rupp. Thanks Stefanie for volunteering for this important position. The Theta Phi Alumnae Collegiate relations officer is Natalie Alvidrez, natales14@yahoo.com.

Theta Phi recruitment results are as follows: 18 new members, quota was 40. House total is now 64, campus house total is 70.  

Anyone interested in being an alum chum, please contact Ethel Cullom at ethel.cullom@lausd.net

FRED Fun Facts

One of our NOC members Virginia Garner brought to my attention the impact and recognition ZTA gets about it’s Think Pink! campaign.

ZTA’s Think Pink! trademark was mentioned in 

the September issue of Frontline along with 5 other organizations doing their part to raise awareness and money for Breast Cancer. The article describes that by “registering a trademark ZTA ensures that it will continue to enhance community awareness with more concentrated and recognizable campaign and focus”. Among the company logos mentioned are Quilt for the Cure by American patchwork & Quilting, Cook for the cure by KitchenAid, Do something good for the cure by Lean Cuisine, American Airlines has a Celebrity golf weekend, and Mobiledge donates 10% of the retail price both benefiting the Komen Foundation.

Birthday Wishes and Zeta Kisses ♥♥♥
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This months Birthday girls are:

Stacy Handley 4th
Kara Olson 24th

Dorothy Fonley 25th
Historian’s Corner

Founders’ Day October 15, 2004 Celebrating 106 years of Zeta Tau Alpha

The nine Founders and first three pledges pose for their first official photograph, the Mystifying Picture in 1899. Originally believed to be a photograph of some long forgotten ritual of the Fraternity, it is later discovered that this picture was instead intended to “Mystify the Normal” through its publication in The Normal Light (the school annual), and did not represent any ritual. Rather, it was created completely in good humor. The explanation of the famous “Mystifying Picture” as given by Odelle Warren Bonham, the first pledge: Alice Coleman, whose brown eyes and irresistible manner are so often mentioned, was the Flirt. She is holding a handkerchief between her hands in an old time flirting signal. Della Lewis, the Judge, gazes at her in stern rebuke, while Maud Jones, the Angel, is lovingly pointing to higher aims. Fannie Smith, the Preacher, holds the Bible in her hand. Never would she have done it lightly, for even in those days she lived the life that could only come from an intimate acquaintance with the Book. Helen Crafford, the Teacher, was setting a “copy” on the slate. Ethel Coleman and Ruby Leigh were Lawyers. Alice Welsh, the Poet, was holding a quill pen and madly writing verse. Cammie Jones, the Light, held a burning candle. Grace Elcan was our Child of Nature; her hair was hanging and she was covered with wild flowers. Grace was one of the most perfectly natural people I ever knew – sweet to the core. I (Odelle Warren Bonham) was Grandma. I wore a black silk dress with a soft old lace shawl and brooch. My hair was parted in the middle and drawn down over my ears in a day when girls showed their ears. Ellen (Armstrong) was at my knee, wearing a high-waisted dress and playing with a toy monkey. She was the baby.
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Get to know your Sister… 

In honor of Founders’ Day I thought it would be appropriate to get to know our Founding Sisters a little better. The following information is sited from the website of the Iota Alpha chapter at Robert Morris University in PA.

Alice Maud Jones Horner
Nickname: Maud

First President
Lady of charm, character, and poise. 

Became a Teacher
Married William Ferebee Horner
Adopted one son, Lewis
Voted "The Girl We All Love"
Died: August 20, 1920

Alice Grey Welsh
Wonderful, loyal, and devoted. 

Vast gift of accomplishment and originality. Known as vivacious, Loved riding, travel and excitement.
Charter member of Deep Run Hunt Club
Never married by choice
Died: June 21, 1960

Della Lewis Hundley
Ascendant of Queen Anne of England
Only founder born in Pennsylvania
Quiet, fragile girl, became a teacher
Married William M. Hundley
No children
Died: June 12, 1951

Mary Campbell Jones Batte
Nickname: Cammie
Only daughter with 5 brothers
Admirer sent strawberries

Became ZTA symbol
Married S. Basset Batte
Had two sons
Died: December 3, 1957

Helen May Crafford
Family prominent in the educational world
Poised, charming and brilliant. Excellent horsewomen and good shot. Learning was easy, High attributes of character, became a Teacher.
"Teaching is more than just a way to earn a living.
It is a way of life, and a good way."
Died: September 17, 1964

Ruby Bland Leigh Orgain
Only Secretary chosen 
Fraternity Spokesmen

Contributed much to Themis
Family guided by deep religious principles
"Idle spending was unknown to my pocketbook"
Sympathetic Ruby
Married Albert Marcellus Orgain, Jr.
Two Sons & one daughter, Parke Leigh
 Died: October 22, 1984

Frances Yancey Smith
Loved to drive and ride her horse, Dexter.
Very modern, Person of great Executive ability, lovely, Christian character, and popular girl.
Chose to never marry
Died: April 23, 1977

Alice Bland Coleman     
Sparkling, generous, & gracious.

Popular, smart, & pretty. 

Specialized in music. Became a teacher  

Never married                                                  
Oversaw writing of ZTA History

Died: June 11, 1956

      

        

Ethel Coleman Van Name

Considerably poised and gracious. Popular, smart, and pretty. Became a teacher   

Married Arthur LaGrange Van Name

One son, Arthur Jr.

Died: Janurary 24, 1964

Our new North Orange County Alumnae website is www.geocities.com/noczta.  If anyone has any suggestions or ideas, please forward them to Alysa Majer at chuckmajer@aol.com.  Everyone think about how much personal information we would like to have posted i.e. Executive Officers emails for contacts and Treasurer’s information for mailing checks.  Please bring ideas to the November meeting for discussion.  Also if anyone has any pictures, please forward them to Alysa.

Other website news…The Zeta Tau Alpha Website is up and running www.zetataualpha.org. To log into sisterhood central you'll need to enter your maiden name as the login ID and your member number (without the "M") for the password.  Your member number is printed on your Themis mailing label and will be in the December chapter directory.  If you are unable to locate yours, e-mail Monica Lopez at lopezmoni@hotmail.com. Once you've logged in, you can set up your own username and password.

Phase 1 of the housing portion of the ZTA International website www.zetataualpha.org went live October 19th , It really looks great! You will enjoy checking out the Zeta facilities across the country. Kay McKelvey has been heading up this effort and is currently working on Phase 2, which will be submitted the end of October, and go live probably mid-November. 
Message from DP Rondi Werner

Hello Zetas, 
Please support our Zeta sister Kristin Brown a San Fernando Valley Alum member from the Georgia Tech chapter, by attending one of her dance programs. This unique modern dance troupe is fabulous; I've seen them perform.  Information is below. There is a show in the San Fernando Valley as well as downtown Los Aangeles.  You can bring a friend or a Zeta you haven't seen in a long time! 

ZL&M, Rondi 

YORKE DANCE PROJECT'S NEW PRODUCTION "NOW THEN" 
PREMIERE PERFORMANCE: TUESDAY 26TH OCTOBER -8 PM 
Madrid Theatre 
21622 Sherman Way, Canoga Park, CA 91303 
Tickets $20 ($15 for DRC, senior citizens and students) 
Tickets and Information Tel: 323.653.2907

SECOND PERFORMANCE: SATURDAY 30TH OCTOBER -8 PM 
Wilshire Ebell Theater 
4401 West 8th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90005 
Tickets $25 ($20 for DRC, senior citizens and students) 
Tickets and Information Tel: 323.653.2907 


For more information please contact: 
Artistic Director, Yolande Yorke-Edgell         Tel: 323 653 2907                                       Email: yorkedanceproject@earthlink.net 
Publicity, Diana MacNeil Tel: 323.363.8156 


              Have a Safe and Happy Halloween.

                          Please forward your Get to Know you                      

                          Sister questionnaires for upcoming issues. If you have any questions or would like to add something to upcoming newsletters please contact me by email: lopezmoni@hotmail.com

Tel:714.457.7437 

Mail to: 205 Coral View St. Monterey Park CA 91755

Zeta Love,

Monica
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